
 

 

 
IMPERIAL VALLEY REGIONAL OCCUPATIONAL PROGRAM 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Adopted Minutes 

 
Meeting of June 24, 2020 

Imperial Valley Regional Occupational Program Main Office 
 

CALL TO ORDER: Ms. Armenta called the virtual meeting to order at 7:35 a.m. The following persons were present:  
 
 Ms. Alicia Armenta, Board President, Imperial County Office of Education  
 Mr. Lorenzo Calderon, Jr., Board Member, Calexico Unified School District 
 Mr. Matt Hester, Board Member, Holtville Unified School District 
 Mr. Jacinto “Jay” Jimenez, Board Member, Central Union High School District  

Mr. Victor Lopez, Board Member, Imperial Unified School District   
 Mr. Raul Navarro, Board Member, Calipatria Unified School District 
 Ms. Carol Sassie, Board Member, Brawley Union High School District 
 Mr. Edwin P. Obergfell, Superintendent, Imperial Valley ROP 
 Ms. Wendy Ramirez, Office Manager, Imperial Valley ROP 
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
  
 
PLEDGE OF  
ALLEGIANCE:    Ms. Armenta led the pledge of allegiance. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
REGARDING  
CLOSED SESSION:    None.  
 
CLOSED SESSION: A motion was made by Mr. Hester and seconded by Mr. Jimenez to adjourn into Closed Session at 

7:37 a.m. Motion passed with the following roll call vote: AYES: President Armenta, Trustee 
Calderon, Trustee Hester, Clerk of the Board Jimenez, Trustee Lopez, Trustee Navarro, and 
Trustee Sassie. NAYES: None. Absent: None. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
RETURN TO OPEN  
SESSION: A motion was made by Mr. Jimenez and seconded by Ms. Sassie to return to Open Session at 

7:52 a.m. Motion passed with the following roll call vote: AYES: President Armenta, Trustee 
Calderon, Trustee Hester, Clerk of the Board Jimenez, Trustee Lopez, Trustee Navarro, and 
Trustee Sassie. NAYES: None. Absent: None. Motion carried unanimously. 

  
 Ms. Armenta reported that Mr. Obergfell, Superintendent had been evaluated. She was pleased to 

report that Mr. Obergfell was given an outstanding recommendation. The board looks forward to 
working with Mr. Obergfell for an additional year. We are very pleased with his leadership and the 
board supports him 100%. Ms. Armenta asked Mr. Obergfell to schedule the contract discussion 
during the August IVROP Board Meeting. She reminded everyone of the board meeting scheduled 



 

 

on Thursday, July 16th at 6:30 a.m. She reminded the board that the board would not be going dark 
in July this year.  

 
   
BOARD AND  
SUPERINTENDENT  
COMMENTS: Ms. Armenta told everyone to stay safe.   
 
 Mr. Calderon confirmed the next meeting is scheduled for July 16th at 6:30 a.m.  
 

Mr. Hester asked Ms. Ramirez to email him a copy of Mr. Obergfell’s contract.    
 

Mr. Jimenez also requested a copy of Mr. Obergfell’s contract.   
 

Mr. Lopez asked regarding the renewal of the Superintendent’s contract in August.     
 

Mr. Navarro also requested a copy of the contract. Mr. Navarro thanked Ms. Ramirez. He said Ms. 
Ramirez does an awesome job working with the board and an awesome job working with Mr. 
Obergfell. She makes everything a lot easier.    
 
Ms. Sassie asked Ms. Ramirez to email her the Superintendent’s contract.     

 
Mr. Obergfell had no comment.  

 
 NEXT MEETING: The next IVROP Board Meeting was scheduled for Thursday, July 16, 2020 at 6:30 a.m., at 

Imperial Valley Regional Occupational Program (IVROP) Main Office.  
 
ADJOURNMENT:       The meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m.  


